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1. SUMMARY	

This	 two-day	 conference	 will	 bring	 together	 lawyers,	 health	 practitioners,	
researchers,	 government	 officials,	 IT	 experts,	 service	 providers,	 paralegals	 and	
community	 health	 workers,	 community	 leaders	 and	 activists	 to	 discuss	
experiences	of	strengthening	access	to	justice	in	megacities	across	the	region.	It	
will	 map	 out	 the	 different	 systems	 or	 processes	 through	 which	 citizens	 of	
megacities	 are	 claiming	 their	 rights	 –	 be	 it	 through	 courts,	 commissions,	
administrative	bodies,	municipalities,	or	through	alternative	dispute	resolution.	
Increasingly,	innovations	in	technology	help	to	overcome	traditional	barriers	to	
justice	 –	 of	 cost,	 time	 and	 distance	 –	 and	 to	 provide	 greater	 quality	 and	
accountability,	when	addressing	the	most	urgent	justice	needs	of	individuals	and	
communities.		
	
2. BACKGROUND	

With	cities	across	the	globe	growing	at	a	rapid	pace,	the	future	looks	decidedly	
urban.	An	estimated	66	percent	of	the	population	will	be	living	in	urban	areas	by	
2050,	 up	 from	 54	 percent	 today.	 The	 number	 of	 megacities	 housing	 over	 10	
million	people	has	tripled	since	1990	to	31	(and	will	rise	to	41	by	2030).	Dhaka	
has	 been	 dubbed	 the	 fastest	 growing	megacity	 in	 the	world.	 These	megacities	
provide	specific	challenges	and	opportunities	for	the	achievement	of	Sustainable	
Development	Goal	16,	to	which	all	states	have	committed,	to	ensure	peaceful	and	
inclusive	societies	for	sustainable	development,	the	provision	of	access	to	justice	
to	all,	and	building	effective,	accountable	institutions	at	all	levels.		
	
Among	 those	 living	 in	 megacities,	 women	 tend	 to	 face	 multi-faceted	 and	
interlinked	 challenges	 to	 access	 justice.	 A	 recent	 poll	 of	 19	megacities	 named	
Delhi	as	the	fourth	worst,	Dhaka	as	the	seventh	worst,	Jakarta	as	the	ninth	worst	
megacity	 for	 women	 overall.	 	 Delhi	 was	 the	 worst,	 Dhaka	 fourth	 worst	 and	
Jakarta	 seventh	 worst	 for	 women	 facing	 the	 risk	 of	 sexual	 violence	 and	
harassment.		
	
Key	 obstacles	 to	 access	 to	 justice	 include	 discriminatory	 attitudes	 which	
perpetuate	and	condone	violence	against	women	and	girls	and	prevent	access	to	
services	and	employment.	Women	face	different	forms	of	violence	due	to	cultural	
norms	 which	 result	 in	 child,	 early	 and	 forced	 marriages,	 dowry	 culture	 and	
pervasive	 rape	myths.	Many	 lack	 of	 information	 and	 awareness	 about	 existing	
rights,	 remedies	 and	 services	 and	 are	 unable	 to	 seek	 legal	 protection.	 Existing	
health	and	 legal	 services	 remain	 largely	 inaccessible	 to	women	due	 to	barriers	
such	as	distance,	cost	and	time	and	the	lack	of	effective	referral	or	coordination	
between	service	providers.			
	



 

 

In	recent	years,	in	response	to	persistent	citizen	activism,	legal	safeguards	have	
been	 put	 in	 place	 across	 the	 region	 to	 address	 gender	 based	 violence	 (child	
marriage,	 domestic	 violence,	 rape,	 sexual	 harassment,	 cyber	 violence)	 through	
progressive	legislation	and	judicial	activism.	Legal	empowerment	strategies	are	
now	 enabling	 greater	 mobilization	 and	 use	 of	 innovative	 strategies	 for	
enforcement	of	rights	in	everyday	life,	regarding	securing	of	identity	documents,	
rights	within	 and	 on	 dissolution	 of	marriage,	 to	 reproductive	 health,	 access	 to	
emergency	 health	 care,	 securing	 of	 land,	 shelter	 and	 livelihood,	 and	 to	 dignity	
and	security	in	workplaces	and	public	spaces.					
	
3. AIMS		
• To	share	experiences	about	systems	and	processes	for	ensuring	access	to	

justice	in	megacities,	particularly	on	gender	based	violence	
• To	understand	how	multi-sectoral	interventions	-	on	healthcare,	social	

security,	community	solidarity	building,	livelihood	and	shelter	-		can	increase	
access	to	justice	in	megacities	

• To	build	 cross-regional	 learning,	 and	on	how	 technological	 innovations	 can	
strengthen	access	to	justice	and	health		

• To	build	knowledge	of	successful	challenges	to	discriminatory	laws,	policies	
and	procedures	which	institutionalise	discrimination	and	obstruct	access	to	
justice	and	health	(including	sexual	and	reproductive	health),	and	of	legal	
empowerment	strategies	to	implement	progressive	laws		
	

4. OUTLINE	

Day	1:	The	first	day	will	open	with	a	review	of	challenges	and	opportunities	to	
ensuring	access	to	justice	in	cities,	success	stories	and	existing	gaps	pertaining	to	
access	to	justice	and	services	in	megacities,	and	highlighting	legal	empowerment	
initiatives.	 In	 Session	 1,	 speakers	 will	 focus	 on	 innovations	 on	 legal	 aid	 –	
highlighting	the	engagement	of	paralegals	and	pro	bono	lawyers	with	proactive	
judiciaries	 and	 legal	 service	 bodies,	 providing	 legal	 awareness,	 advice	 and	
information,	 and	 access	 to	 remedies	 at	 the	 community	 level	 (	 local	 police	
stations,	 marriage	 registrars,	 clinics,	 ward	 commissioner)	 and	 city	 or	 national	
level	 (Arbitration	 Council,	 National	 Human	 Rights	 Commission,	 Information	
Commission,	 Courts).	 In	 Session	 2,	 speakers	 will	 highlight	 multi-sectoral	
interventions	 which	 further	 secure	 access	 to	 justice,	 through	 access	 to	 health	
care,	 livelihood	 and	 shelter.	 Session	 3	will	 examine	 how	 rights	 to	 consent	 and	
choice	 are	 understood	 and	 determined	 including	 in	 the	 context	 of	 sexual	 and	
reproductive	health.	
	
Day	 2:	 Session	 4	 will	 focus	 on	 the	 role	 of	 technology	 and	 innovation	 in	
strengthening	 access	 to	 justice	 and	 health.	 Session	 5	will	 identify	 and	 address	
discrimination	 in	 law,	 policy	 and	 practice.	 The	 presentations	 will	 allow	
participants	 to	 engage	 in	 experience	 sharing	 by	 giving	 insight	 into	 the	 specific	
challenges	 they	 face	 in	 establishing	 access	 to	 justice	 and	 health	 in	 their	
respective	 countries	 which	 will	 in	 turn	 highlight	 how	 these	 challenges	 can	 be	
effectively	 overcome	 through	 collective	 regional	 and	 national	 collaboration.	
Session	 6	will	 emphasise	 the	 need	 to	 build	 and	 pursue	 regional	 networks	 and	



 

 

alliances	for	greater	impact	in	ensuring	access	to	justice	and	health	and	securing	
the	sustainable	development	goals.	 In	the	closing	session,	a	summary	of	agreed	
recommendations	will	be	presented	on	collaboration	and	commitments	towards	
furthering	achievement	of	SDG	16.		
	
5. PARTICIPANTS	

About	150	participants	are	expected,	with	expertise	and	experience	in	providing	
services	 in	 megacities	 in	 the	 region,	 including	 government	 officials,	 lawyers,	
researchers,	 service	 providers,	 journalists,	 IT	 experts,	 legal	 aid	 and	 rights	
organisations,	 community	 based	 organisations,	 social	 activists,	 paralegals	 and	
community	health	workers.		
	
6. EXPECTED	OUTCOMES	

The	 conference	 will	 result	 in	 an	 overall	 assessment	 of	 the	 status	 of	 access	 to	
justice,	 health	 care	 and	 rights	 in	 the	 participating	 countries,	 with	 a	 focus	 on	
strategies,	and	innovations	including	changes	in	the	legal	or	policy	frameworks.	
It	will	provide	a	platform	to	map	out	the	challenges	and	evaluate	successes.	The	
primary	focus	will	be	to	set	out	a	framework	to	strengthen	regional	collaboration	
between	 and	 among	 justice	 sector	 actors	 with	 a	 view	 to	 effectively	 and	
collectively	strengthen	access	 to	 justice	 in	cities,	with	 the	 focus	on	women	and	
girls,	thereby	contributing	to	achievement	of	SDG	16.	

7. ORGANISERS		

The	SHOKHI	project	 (led	by	 the	Bangladesh	Legal	Aid	and	Services	Trust,	with	
Marie	Stopes,	Bangladesh	Women’s	Health	Coalition	and	the	We	Can	Alliance	to	
End	Violence	 against	Women)	 and	 the	University	 of	Dhaka,	 are	 jointly	 holding	
the	event,	with	the	support	of	the	Embassy	of	the	Kingdom	of	the	Netherlands.					
 

 


